Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in Hall 1 of Juniper Green Parish Church, Lanark Road on Tuesday 26th March 2013 starting at 7pm.

Attendees:  Cliff Beevers, Helen Ogg, Vic Stewart, Eric White, Richard Watt, Norma McGeever, Neil Ingram, Rob Melville, Councillors Dominic Heslop, Bill Henderson, and P.C. Derek Brown, 

Visitors: Colin White, Vic and Sheila Shirsinger, Jim and Evelyn Ferguson, Gordon and Caroline Miller, June and Ian Henderson, Ken Davies.
1.
Apologies had been received from Jackie Moody, Karen Noble, Councillor Ricky Henderson, Ian Gilmour, Alice Macnab, and Shirley Noakes
1.1
Note taking at Meetings: Helen agreed to take the minutes.
2.
Minutes of Feb 23rd and Mar 15th Meetings and Matters Arising not Elsewhere on the Agenda:  
Both minutes were agreed as an accurate record

Item 2 of 15 March minutes: A meeting to take forward ways in which Curriemuirend might be used as open space has been arranged for 1 April.
3.
Discussion with Tony Lear from Roads Services

Tony explained he was undertaking a Service Review to examine all services provided by Roads and Transport and to benchmark current service delivery.  After outlining the services provided which are many and varied and delivered through Neighbourhood Road Teams, Core Road Services or Transport Services, he said he was looking for feedback from various groups, Community Councils, focus groups and surveys.  The kind of feedback he would be grateful for includes: 

•
Are the services we provided the right ones?

•
Do they meet customer demand and priorities?

•
What could be done better/differently/more of/less of?

•
How can we involve our customers more in what we do?

•
How easy is it to access our services?
•
What information do you need?

· 
What is the best way of providing it?
The Community Councillors and visitors then raised questions with Mr Lear.
· When will the “Right First Time” work be completed in Baberton Mains?  We have been promised this for over 3 years and keep getting a different date/story each time.  It relates to the walk which includes Baberton Mains Wood, Hill etc – the north end of Baberton Mains.

· The No 45 bus had leaflets relating to the Transport strategy – during the last week for responses. Is Suziphone still used?  There is a Road Works Register online which shows roadworks planned and in place.
· Would it be possible to have a right filter for westbound traffic from Wester Hailes Road at the Gillespie crossroads?

· Were there any plans to review speed restrictions across the city?  Mr Lear thought not, but he did mention there was a waiting list for some road safety measures such as pedestrian crossings etc

· Why does the Planning Dept work with developers and not with local people?  For instance the proposal to restrict the Wester Hailes Road to a single carriageway as mooted at the 5 March planning workshop on the proposed Local Development Plan.  Tony Lear invited direct emails on this subject – there will be an electronic survey in a couple of months’ time after the focus groups have raised the priorities and the questionnaire will be based on these priorities.

· Why did reports to “Clarence” about utilities work not seem to be actioned?  Mr Lear thought the message might not be reaching the Road Works Support Team.  He would look into it.
· What is the procedure for getting pavements repaired.  Councillor Henderson explained the current rating system which militates against roads outwith the city centre ever reaching a score where repairs would be actioned.
· Would a pavement in bad condition be repaired when it was outside a disabled person’s house?  Only clinics and other public buildings would be prioritized – not individuals’ properties, but if a contractor has made a mess of a repair then they should fix it – this can be requested any time within a 2 year period.

· How can we manage snow clearing better on narrow pavements?  This was described as a work in progress; pilot machines to deliver better salt spreading were being tested.

· Can we find a solution to the gritting of the flat path between Baberton Avenue and Baberton Mains?  The path is reputedly too narrow for the pavement machines and it is impractical to ask pedestrians to “do it themselves”.
· Is gulley cleaning in the city curtailed – there would seem to be quite a number of blocked gulleys evident after severe rainfall.

· There is a problem of cars parked on pavements causing an obstruction for prams, wheelchairs and blind people with guide-dogs.  PC Brown explained this is a difficult problem and what we need to do is report it at the time.

The outcome of groups such as this one will be reported back in the form of “You said…..we did”.

Mr Lear offered his email address for anyone who needed to contact him direct.  It is Tony.Lear@edinburgh.gov.uk
4.
Reports from Office Bearers and of recent meetings 

4.1 Secretary:  Richard reported that there had been no licensing applications for the Juniper Green area in the past month.  He had received documents about Planning in Conservation areas which he passed to Neil, Planning Convenor. He also reported receiving correspondence about Curriemuirend.
4.2 Treasurer:   Eric reported that in the No 1 account on 15th February there was a balance of £839.39.  The statement for the No 1 account is sent out about a month late!
Since then we had made out a cheque for £125 to the Currie Horticultural Society, and another to the Village Hall for rent at £12.50.  Thus we had £701.89 left to spend.
 

The balance shown in the No 2 account on 4th March was £4632.63.  This was after paying out £40 for the band in February, and receiving £82.50 from Nick Paul.  Then the March market saw £82.50 for stall rental and £20 to the musicians giving a new total of £4695.13 in the bank.
It was agreed to ask David Geary to audit our accounts after the end of the financial year.
4.3 Planning convenor (report forwarded separately).  Neil summarized his report, already circulated, confirming a fairly quiet period in routine planning applications.  He said the golf club was almost complete and the car park was now being used which should alleviate the parking in Belmont Road and Baberton Avenue.  A meeting with McCarthy and Stone was planned for 27 March to discuss the landscaping of the ground at the demolished janitor’s house with a JGVHO committee member.  At the old school, the town houses were already scaffolded.  As regards the Muir Wood Field proposed development the Reporter had allowed an extension to 5 April for submissions.  The Hearing is set for 23/24 April.  The Kinleith development application of 3 December was not yet determined, further documents had recently been lodged relevant to traffic flow at the junction with Lanark Road West.  On 28 February there was a pre-application viewing of a proposed development at Cockburn Crescent, Balerno, which was well attended.  There was as yet not much detail available.
Neil summarized the Planning Meeting of 19 March.  Juniper Green CC had requested and been allowed a deputation on Curriemuirend.  There was one direct question from Councillor Heslop about the traffic on Wester Hailes Road. Councillor Milligan appeared sympathetic to possible traffic issues at Curriemuirend and Councillor Bagshaw regretted the loss of green space.  The Committee then listened to the case put forward by planning officials and discussed in full the proposed Local Development Plan for the whole city.  However, Councillor Heslop’s motion to withdraw Curriemuirend from the Plan was not supported, apparently because it was felt there would be plenty of time to make appropriate representations.  The Plan will be published shortly, and there will be a period of 6 weeks to make representations running from 1 May to 14 June.  Individuals with properties bordering the site will be notified, as will anyone who has already objected.  The Community Council will be a statutory consultee also.  In other words still a long way to go.
Richard raised the possibility of doing a clean-up on Curriemuirend probably in May although he had still to confirm a date.  There was general support for this initiative from Viewfield residents and Richard will take this forward with the Parks officer, Craig Dunlop.
4.4 Meetings 

COMMUNITY SAFETY SUB-GROUP – PENTLANDS 4 March – Oxgangs Neighbourhood Centre

Helen attended for JGCC.  Priorities in this area will be drugs, mainly at Clovenstone, with high police visibility; the police fostering good relations with WHCC; leaflet drops etc in Currie re thefts;  public encouraged to report any suspicious sightings.  Agreed priorities for the next 3 months in this area include dog-fouling – the intelligence re the Juniper Green toilets, gathered last week, was not available for the meeting but Helen will raise it at the next meeting in June.

NP FUNDING PANEL – 7 March – SW Office

17 applications  totalling £29,464.84 – only £9448 available.  All money was allocated – some partial awards, some deferred, one withdrawn.  Will now go to NP Business meeting for approval.

VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE – 12 March Village Hall

Helen attended.  New constitution being sent to OSCR.  More investigation needs to be done re exterior painting of hall – Malcolm Brown getting quotes for cladding.  Landscaping planning proceeding – a designer being appointed to work with the contractor and an application for funding being made to NP.  A projector screen has been donated – enquiries being made with Balerno Screen to see if similar can be done in JG. WiFi still not installed – Bill Henderson to find out what is happening.

LOCAL TRANSPORT STRATEGY -  12 March City Chambers  

Helen attended.  The workshop session covered supported bus services, air quality and travel planning.  There was general agreement to keep supported bus services, and a discussion on how to fund these; the air quality discussion centred upon how and where to monitor, and who would pay the EU fines if/when they were levied; and travel planning was about employing another CEC staff member to help employers put travel planning in place.  There was not general support for CEC doing this- there were other organisations who could do this.
NP ENVIRONMENT AND TRANSPORT SUB-GROUP

Neil attended.  Discussion was about flood relief scheme – Bonaly/Braidburn.  It is designed to deal with run-off from Pentlands, not a deluge of inches of rain within an hour.  Local drainage would always be subject to inundation.
South West Communities Forum
Attended by Cliff and Neil.  The Forum comprises JGCC, Balerno CC, Currie CC, Ratho CC, Firrhill CC, Colinton Amenity Association, Pentlands NP (Jason Rust), our 3 local councilors and MSP.  Discussion about re-classification of green belt – with the exception of Riccarton Mains Road site.  There were presentations outlining the pressures on planning matters and green space/green belt for development for each organization.  Also discussed was the issue that CEC had pressures from developers claiming a lack of land available for housing in the next 5 years, and they are likely to make appeals on this basis, therefore putting pressure on CEC to release green belt/green space sites.  Brown field sites are to be identified as part of the argument to support CEC’s LDP and a further meeting has been arranged for 29 April.
5.
Police report 

PC Derek Brown reported 15 calls to Juniper Green in the month 24 Feb – 25 Mar, only one of which was a crime, involving making false statements to the police.  Three calls were intruder alarms, one a neighbor dispute, one antisocial behavior call.  Six calls involved road traffic matters, 4 of these were accidents.  A male is being reported to the PF for various road traffic offences.  Eighteen calls were made about the Baberton Mains area, with 9 crimes reported, including one where a 9 year old boy had been approached by 2 men in a black car which was given wide media coverage.  Three calls were about door-to-door salesmen and one neighbour dispute.  Two break-ins, one fraud and one male attempting entry by trying door handles.  A female has been reported to the PF for a minor assault.  PC Brown was told about the ongoing problems at Juniper Green toilets on Lanark Road spoken about by two commercial property holders.  He encouraged anyone to report to the police – they can only act on a report.

5.1 Safety issues  Helen asked for any issues to be emailed to her in advance of the June meeting.
6.
Resourcing CCs – Paper from Morningside CC (already distributed)

The paper was discussed and JGCC agreed with the sentiments expressed by the Chair of Morningside CC.  The question of resourcing CCs to deal appropriately with planning issues can take up a great deal of time to the exclusion of other local matters.

7.
Local issues 

7.1 Curriemuirend Park – Already discussed above
7.2Twitter strategy update.  Eric and Helen had been using it and trying it out but did not think we were yet in a position to ask Ruth to connect us up.
7.3 MacKay’s Wood.  Eric is in touch with Craig Dunlop about the possible encroachment of the developer into the wood.  Craig is to send out a surveyor.
7.4 Progress on Baberton research.  The project to research the history of Baberton House and Baberton Mains is making progress.  In order to undertake the reminiscence work it will be necessary for the group to have training and to buy a voice recorder.  There has already been expenditure in purchasing a domain name, and researching the chronology of deeds relating to the estate.  Helen was seeking support for £400 to start this off.  Further support would be needed for printing and typesetting and it was intended to ask C&B News if they could help.  The CC agreed to the expenditure.
7.5 Path between Baberton Avenue and Baberton Mains.   Cliff reported that a CEC official was to explore the possibility of the janitor from the village hall using existing spreading equipment to treat the path when it was icy.
7.6  Review of Neighbourhood Partnerships. Helen explained that it was important that Community Councillors complete the “Survey monkey” questions regarding the continuance and/or strengthening of NPs, which are an advisory committee to CEC.  Councillor Henderson is concerned about the allocation of funding to NPs.
8.
Councillors’ Corner…Bill Henderson said that his time in the past month had been taken up with roads matters and Curriemuirend.  He believes that the more rural and outlying parts of Edinburgh are unfairly treated by comparison with city centre communities under the formulae by which money is allocated. He also thinks the way boundaries between neighbourhoods are drawn can result in inequalities in the funding of different communities with Pentlands losing out.
9
AOCB

9.1 CC Elections 2013: appointment of a Returning Officer.  Richard reported receiving a letter from the CC Liaison Officer about the forthcoming elections in the autumn.  This will be placed on the web for information.  Councillor Dominic Heslop has agreed to be our returning officer.
9.2  Opening of Baberton Golf Club – JGCC has been invited to send a representative to the opening of the new clubhouse.  Ian was nominated and seconded.
9.3  Currie Community High School Awards -  5 June.  Cliff had 2 tickets for this event.  Richard agreed to take them.
9.4  Banners.  Richard reported that at the last Community Market one of our banners had been mangled by strong winds.  It was agreed he could proceed with acquiring another one – at an approximate cost of £78.

10.
Date and venue of the Next Meeting, walkabouts etc

Tuesday 23 April, in JG Village Hall committee room at 7pm.
Signed _________________________ Cliff Beevers, Chairman     Date _________________________
Juniper Green Community Council 
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